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Message from the Grand Master 
I bring you greetings from the office of the Grand Master of

the Most Worshipful Prince Hall Grand Lodge of Texas and

its Jurisdiction. It is my prayer that you are experiencing the

bountiful blessings of Our Heavenly Father, the Grand

Architect of the Universe. Once more, He has allowed us to

see the dawning of a new Masonic Year, giving us another

opportunity to perfect our works as men and Masons. With

this new opportunity, we have re-established “The Texas

Prince Hall Freemason newsletter to document and spread

the word of the great works of the Texas Prince Hall

Masonic Family. Matthews 5:15-16, KJV it states “Neither do

men light a candle, and put it under a bushel, but on a

candlestick; and it giveth light unto all that are in the house.”

This newsletter is the candlestick. Now all that is needed is

for you as brothers, sisters and children of the Texas Prince

Hall Masonic Family to provide the light.

As time passes, so does technology changes. This includes the medium

that we use for our newsletter. I believe that is one of the reasons of the


rise and decline of our newsletter.  In 2003 when I became Grand Master,

“THE MOST WORSHIPFUL PRINCE HALL GRAND LODGE OF TEXAS FAMILY


MASONIC QUARTERLY” issued quarter; Volume 116, Fort Worth, Texas,

November 2003, NUMBER 1, was published in newspaper form, (11x14,

folded) as it had been for the previous 9-10 years, under Grand Master


Robert Connor, Jr. Prior to that it was published in a larger paper form. As

the years passed, the interest in the Quarterly declined. In 2009, the new


publication committee, with H.P.M. Burrell D. Parmer serving as editor

worked to re-establish the quarterly publication “The Texas Prince Hall


Freemason”.  The Publications Committee worked diligently to produce a

high-quality Masonic magazine in color and professionally edited stories.

After four years of publication, it was discontinued but due to the online

website, the publications remain accessible to the public and Masonic


members. 



This year a new Publications Committee was formed with P.M. Ronald

Gerac as chairman and P.M. Jesse Lee as Editor. They requested that the


quarterly newsletter be re-established on a different medium as the

previous. It will be accessible online on various platforms such as the

website, social media and retained in our Grand View Membership


System (GVMS). 
I hope that you are as excited as I am to be able to see the light of our


great organization called Texas Prince Hall Freemasonry. 
I want to thank all for a very successful 147th Annual Communication. I


believe that most were just happy to see and fellowship with each other.

As was stated, the Grand Lodge is alive and well. We are aware that we


must pray, one for another as we have to go through these trying times.

We are not out of the COVID-19 pandemic yet. Still many lives are being


lost to Covid. We are having to deal with high economically demands,

systemic racism, law enforcement insurrection and gun violence, just to


name a few. This is the time that we stand up and exhibit the true

character of Freemason and Sisters. Some things you have no control of

but many of the problems can be resolved when you VOTE! VOTE! VOTE! 

I remain….
Fraternally yours,

Most Worshipful Wilbert M. Curtis, Grand Master 



Fun fact about Grand Master
(Click Here)

https://thephylaxis.org/phylaxis/man_of_yr_2007.php


Greetings Brethren,
I hope that this communication finds you in the best of health and

under the protective arms of the GAOTU.
It has been a tough couple of years with the introduction of covid in

our lives, but for the most part we have survived and persevered

through this deadly outbreak. Most of us toke the precautions

needed to protect our families and ourselves. We are still here and

moving forward with our lives. We must continue to advance with the
knowledge it is the Lord’s will and not our own. As we move ahead

with our lives, we must not only think of ourselves as other may do,

but of the lives of others. We, of the Masonic order, are concerned

with the betterment of the communities, cities, states, and world that
we live in. It is now time for us to step forward and do what we can to
help. The world today is filled with so much divisiveness that it is hard
to stay focused on what can be done to help someone else, let alone
yourselves. As we move further in this year 2022, let us come up with
ways to be an inspiration to others. Let us get out and do whatever

we can to make this world a better place than it is now. Let us be

about doing for our fellowman what we can to better their lives. It is

not always the big things that matter, but the small things, something
as simple as a smile can make the biggest difference in someone life.
  

 
By Michael T. Anderson

Rt. Worshipful Deputy Grand Master



JUST A FEW WORDS



Greetings, I greet each of you in the name of the “Grand Master of the
Universe” whom all blessings flow! I would like to take this time to share
some of my experiences during my 25 plus years as an active, participating
member of the Craft. I’ve seen lodges flourish and prosper, but on the
other hand I’ve also seen and experienced lodges fall to their demise and
not know why.
I believe the members of the organization truly know the real reason why
their organization has failed to grow or prosper as their peers and
counterparts. You don’t have to experience your feet getting wet to know
there is a hole in the boat! During this phase many become professional
participants of the “Blame Game.” We can go on and on how the “Blame
Game” can further ruin the organization and ruin the bonds of friendship
and Brotherly / Sisterly Love in which our Masonic organizations promote.
But how do we rectify or avoid these pitfalls? Many times the answers to
our dilemmas are right under our noses. What could we have initially done
to avoid these pitfalls and failures within our organizations? I have compiled
a few tips that each of you can use as a guide to help your organization to
succeed and hopefully avoid your organization not being successful.

A Few Things Every Masonic

Organization Needs to Be


Successful!



Big-Bryce Hardin, KYCH, 33
Rt. Worshipful Grand Senior Warden

MWPHGL of Texas (PHA)
 





 
Many organizations fail due to the lack of effective leadership! Too many times we

elect the wrong individuals to serve as our leaders. Just because they are

considered a “Good Brother or Sister” dose not mean they are capable to serve as

an effective leader within our organizations. 
Ensure the leaders you elect are servant leaders. They must be committed to the

order, forward thinkers, possess good communication skills both written and oral.

They should be willing accept new ideas from the membership. Remember, the

success of any project is usually based the participation of its members.  
Leaders must take ownership in the decisions they make, even if it’s the wrong

decision. True leaders are accountable for their actions. Our leaders need to have

long and short-term goals for the organization. They should have a keen eye to

identify members of the organization that possess special talents. He or she should
provide those individuals the opportunity to be creative and find their niche within

the organization. Last but not least, leaders should be good mentors, every leader

should be eager to take it upon themselves to train their successor. The future and
success of the organization relies highly on this.

Elect effective leaders!

Establish Local By-Laws
We all live and abide by rules, regulations and laws of society. They tell us

what’s legal and what’s illegal in various situations. Our Lodges, Chapters

and Courts are no different. Every local masonic organization is highly

encouraged to establish and maintain for all its members by-laws that

mirror the organization’s Grand Body.
Imagine your local by-laws as a living and breathing document that is your

“go to” guide when questions are asked by the membership. Here are a

few examples; “How much are my dues?” “What time and where are our

meetings held?” “How much can our leader spend in case of an

emergency?” Your local by-law should be able to answer all of those

questions. Local by-laws should aways mirrors those rules and laws of the

Grand Body. Local by-laws should be transparent in nature, concise and

available to each member either in hard copy format or by electronic

means. By-laws are a vital part to every masonic organization!



Establish an Operational Budget
Need I say more! In our homes we establish operational budgets to

ensure we pay our bills in a timely manner, save for a rainy day, provide

for our children’s dream vacation and our personal entertainment. 
We all know on a monthly or annual basis what is our personal annual

income. We calculate our spending on monthly expenditures i.e.

mortgage / rent, utilities, food, transportation, and entertainment just

to name a few. We know not to spend money we don’t have, because

we will end up in the red with a negative balance. So why don’t we take

the same approach in our lodges, chapters and courts? How many

times have you gone to a local meeting and leader request each

member to donate $25.00 so that the organization underwrite a

function that organization does annually? Or, how about this; “ Rent is
due, can everyone donate $5.00 or $10.00?” No one wants to be

“Nickeled & Dimed” each time they attend a meeting! 
When this approach is made to gain financial support, usually the only

members these effects are the “Faithful few.” Not the Brothers and

Sister that decided to stay home that evening, but those Brothers and

Sisters that are considered the organization’s “ride or die” members,

aways there willing and ready to go the miles due to their loyalty and

love for the organization. 
This just tells me the leader failed to plan the organization’s finances for

the ensuing year. He or she negated to establish the applicable

committees necessary for the budget committee to present an

operational budget to be voted on by the Craft.
Budgets are critical to your organization’s success. Not establishing an

operational budget, is a quick way for your organization to fail. When it

comes to finances and the inconsistent appropriation of funds,

members lose confidence in their leaders as well as the organization

and slowly stop participating. Remember good leaders are forward

thinkers with a plan.



Understanding of the Ritual and Masonic Law
When we first became members of the Masonic Order, we were

taught certain lessons contained in our rituals. We were eager to

learn and quote passages and obligations verbatim! But at some

point, we lost our zeal to dig deeper into the ritual and re-commit

to really understanding what we have read. How can we hope to

entice new members into our organizations, when we can’t explain

the concepts and principles of the ritual and masonic law. How

much time if any is used to provide a lecture or some form of

training? Is every meeting all about business? Our masonic

organizations should practice both public and private ceremonies

on a regular basis in order to be proficient in our Craft!
Level of Commitment of the Membership

We all need to look deep inside ourselves and ask; “How committed to

my organization am I?” I spoke earlier about selecting the right leader

for your organization, but what is your commitment to the order? Do

you attend local and District Meeting on a regular basis? Did you attend

the Annual Session? Do you support the elected officers of your Lodge,

Chapter or Court? Or are you the first to criticize the leaders when they

make a mistake? Are you actively serving on a committee in your local

organization? When was the last time you visited the sick and shut-in

members of your organization? How familiar are you with the ritual,

local by-lays and Constitution of the Grand Body? 

Once you answer these questions for yourself, you should be able to gage how committed you
are to your organization. 

As I close, remember nothing is foolproof or an exact science when it comes to human beings. We
all have our different ways of understanding and navigating through problems. Our imbedded
culture, perceptions may lead us to think there’s nothing wrong in our eyes, but membership is

steadily declining, your organization is not able to effectively serve the community and your bank
account is nearly depleted. So, before it gets to that point, use the suggestions / tips I have to

assist you organization on road to success! 
Above all, always keep God in the forefront of your plan, he won’t lead you wrong in making your

decisions!  
Fraternally,

Big-Bryce Hardin, KYCH, 33
Rt. Worshipful Grand Senior Warden

MWPHGL of Texas (PHA)



The late Most Worshipful Grand Master Robert

E. Conner, Jr. recognized the great need to

establish a repository for cultural artifacts

relative to Prince Hall Masonry in Texas.
The current Most Worshipful Grand Master

Wilbert M. Curtis wisely perceived the need to

champion Masonic education first and

foremost among the craft and charged the

Lodge of Research Exploratory Committee to

make recommendations to this 129th Grand

Communication on establishing a Prince Hall

Lodge of Research. He likewise authorized the

building and dedication of the Library Museum

/ Archives to collect, research and display the

history of the Texas Prince Hall Masonic Family.
The vision of these two great leaders of

TMWPHGLOT guided the formation of the

Wilbert M. Curtis Texas Prince Hall Masonic

Library Museum/Archives and the Kemetic

Masonic Lodge of Research

 
By Right Worshipful Frank D. Jackson

Grand Junior Warden



TELLING OUR STORY 

THE WILBERT M. CURTIS TEXAS PRINCE HALL MASONIC LIBRARY
MUSEUM/ARCHIVES AND THE KEMETIC MASONIC LODGE OF
RESEARCH ARE WORKING TOGETHER TO TELL THE STORY OF

THE MOST WORSHIPFUL PRINCE HALL GRAND LODGE OF TEXAS



THE WILBERT M CURTIS TEXAS PRINCE HALL MASONIC

LIBRARY MUSEUM/ARCHIVES

The Wilbert M. Curtis Texas Prince Hall Library Museum, located in the Most

Worshipful Prince Hall Grand Lodge Free and Accepted Masons of Texas &


Jurisdiction’s (Grand Lodge) Grand Temple, at 3433 Martin Luther King Frwy,

Fort Worth, Texas 76101 serves as the final repository for the historical

records of the Grand Lodge, and as an archival repository for historical


materials documenting the history of selective Texas Prince Hall Masons

Masonic achievements related to: 1) the cultural history (to include the


political, social, economic, religious, histories etc.) of the state of Texas and

the Jurisdictions under the authority of the MWPHGL of Texas, 2) the


activities and services rendered by the Local Lodges to their respective

Communities, 3) the general interests, activities and services rendered to

the state of Texas the Jurisdictions under the authority of the MWPHGLOT


by its Appendant & Concordant Bodies.

The WMCTPH Library Museum welcomes gifts of books, papers, manuscripts,
photographs, artwork, records, audio tapes, video tapes, maps, pamphlets,

scrapbooks, oral history, memorabilia, and other archival records of

historical value which will enhance the teaching, learning, research, and

service of the members affiliated with MWPHGLOT and or is interested in the
advancement of Knowledge related to Free Masonry.
Deposits/ Donations vs Transfer of Custody:



Donations or material on “deposit” in the WMCTPH Library

Museum are usually acquired from outside of the WMCPHTPH

Library Museum from organizations or individuals. Materials on

deposit must be covered in a contractual agreement between the
WMCTPH Library Museum and the depositing agency. 
Donated material on “deposit” must be useful to the WMCTPH

Library Museum and the MWPHGLFAAMOT and Its Jurisdictions

within the WMCTPH Library Museum collection scope.

Custodial Transfer is the typical means by which most official

MWPHGLFAAMOT records are acquired by the WMCTPH

Library Museum. These records will be acquired through

custodial transfer from various Districts and Local Lodges

either by way of approved records retention schedules within

the Districts and Local Lodges or ad hoc transfer of records to

the MWPHGLFAAMOT with subsequent transfer to the

WMCTPH Library Museum. Custodial transfer applies only to

MWPHGLFAAMOT, District or Local Lodge Records in which
legal custody has transferred from one office to another.

KEMETIAN MASONIC LODGE OF

RESEARCH

The Vision / Mission is to institute an organized system

of study and inquiry into the epistemology of Free


Masonry and the African American Masonic

experience in particular.



To foster processes designed to empower the Prince Hall Masonic Family in its
aspirations towards developing a preeminent fraternal order.
 
To nurture the evolution of a Masonic craft, capable of continuously improving
its abilities to provide excellence in leadership & methods of human uplift, in
the myriad of diverse and ever evolving power matrixes on the frontiers of
cultural change.
 
The Kemetic Lodge of Research has four stated meetings each year as follows:
Vernal Equinox, Summer Solstice, Autumnal Equinox& Winter Solstice, The
time and place of these meetings will be determined at the first meeting of the
New Year, on or about the time of the Vernal (Spring) Equinox.

Types of Membership:
 
A. Research Member:
For Prince Hall Freemasons of Texas and its Jurisdictions only. Each

Research Member carries one vote. Research Members shall be Titled –

RM and a number corresponding to the time they joined (e.g. – Brother I.

H. Clayborn who was the tenth Research Member would be so titled

Brother I. H. Clayborn RM10, with CRM10 denoting that he is a Charter

Research Member.

B. Associate Research Member:
For Regular Freemasons only. Regular being defined as any Master Mason

who is a member of any Grand Lodge recognized as being regular by the

M.W.P.H. Grand Lodge of Texas or the United Grand Lodge of England.

Special exceptions to the rule may be made by a unanimous vote. The only

Associate Research Member that carries a vote is Associate Research

Members who are also members of the Board of Directors. Associate

Research Members shall be titled ARM and a number corresponding to the

time they joined, e.g.,Brother I. H. Clayborn who was the tenth Associate

Research Member would be so titled Brother I. H. Clayborn ARM10, with

CARM10 denoting that he is a Charter Research Member.



C. Affiliate Member:
For Freemasons, Non-Masons and Masonic Bodies.
 
All members of the Craft are asked to assist the Wilbert M Curtis Texas Prince

Hall Library Museum / Archives and the Kemetic Lodge of Research in their

prospective plans of work, especially when the work is being conducted in

their respective community.
 
The Data collection and Masonic Research includes but is not limited to the

following:
1. Videos, Photographs, Audio / Oral Histories
2. Digitize artifacts, pictures, Church Service Programs, Funeral Programs, etc.
3. Records, books, and other documents germane to the lodge and activities

of PH Masonry.
4. Receive donations of Artifacts, Bibles, Working Tools of the Craft, etc. and

Regalia.
5. Take pictures & GPS coordinates of land, deeds to land, historic sites,

Corner Stones of buildings, people, etc.
6. Document the impact of Prince Hall Masonry on the local culture, its impact
on the political, social, economic and religious influences.

The great work of our Founders and Members of the

MWPHGLOT since 1875 is being lost and misplaced at an

alarming rate. We, the present Custodians of this Great


Heritage have been given a sacred obligation to tell the story of
this great organization and its impact on the lives of African


Americans in Texas, to future generations. If we miss our Calling
and do not Tell Our Own Story the way we know is True and


correct, it may be told Unfavorably or not at all by others with

different agendas.



Alicia will continue her education at Sam Houston State University in Huntsville, Texas

where she will major in Physics/Pre-engineering to become an Aerospace Engineer,

and minor in Business and Education with plans to one day own a performing arts

center to give back to the passion that gave so much to her. One of her favorite

quotes is by Ella Baker: “Give light and people will find the way.”

2022 Youth Palace Grand Session
Heroine Alicia Fletcher served the 2022 Grand Youth

session as Youth Secretary and Mistress of Ceremony

during the Awards Luncheon. Alicia is a member of

Sarah’s Children Palace #322
of Galveston, Texas. Alicia also serves as Sarah’s Children

Palace secretary. She was a participant in the revitalization

of the Palace in 2019. Her favorite color is yellow and if

she were to choose three words to describe herself, they

would be compassionate, trustworthy and outgoing. She

loves people and getting to know them as well.

Alicia is a 2022 graduate of the Dickinson Independent School District this past May. Alicia is

an Honor Roll student, and she always strives to the best of her abilities in her academic

career. During the course of her high school years, she has been involved in various school

organizations: Gifted and Talented Students for Dickinson Independent School District,

NAACP Youth Chapter President for four years and Vice President for one year, Student

Council for four years, Interact Club from 2021-2022, the National English Honor Society

from 2019-2022, and a Nia Cultural Center Children’s Defense Fund Freedom School Scholar

for 13 years, two of them as Junior Intern. While being involved in these various clubs and

groups, being a thespian has been at the forefront of her life. Alicia has been in theatre since

middle school. She was Gator Theatre Club President during her 8th grade year, inducted

into the International Thespian Society at the end of her 9th grade year, and served as

President of International Thespian Society for her senior year. In the community, Alicia was

the 1st runner-up in the Galveston Juneteenth pageant.

Grand Queen of Palaces Heroine Kharyn
Floyd and Alicia Fletcher, Grand Youth
Secretary, in attendance at the Grand

Palace Youth Session held in Ft. Worth,
Texas on June 23, 2022



Jada Lynn Johnson
Heroines of Jericho
Grand High Court
2022 Scholarship

1st Place Recipient

Jada Lynn Johnson is the recipient of the 2022 Heroines of Jericho Grand High Court

Scholarship. Jada graduated with honors from Lovelady High School in the top 10

percent of her class. Her dedication to studies was evidenced by her membership in

the National Society of High school Scholars and the National Honor Society.

Jada is enrolled in Sam Houston State University. Her

major is Finance, and Mathematics is her minor. In


addition to receiving the Heroines of Jericho Grand High

Court Scholarship, Jada also received a four (4) year Smith-


Hudson Scholars academic honors scholarship offered

through Sam Houston State University.

Jada joined the Heroines of Jericho Walker’s Village Youth Palace #28 on December 15,

2019, where she held the position of Princess. Her mother, Debra Johnson Cuney, is

the Most Ancient Matron of Court Chapter #231, and Jada’s father, Bruce Johnson Sr.,

is a member of the Fidelity Lodge #221. Jada’s brother, Bruce Johnson Jr., is a member

of Walker’s Village Youth Palace #28 and he is the Grand Chief Marshall. It’s all in the

family!

In addition to staying on top of her studies and volunteering as

Princess of Heroines of Jericho Walker’s Youth Palace #28, Jada


helped at her local nursing home, participated in the Juneteenth

parade as well as Fun Day at the Park. Ten years from now, Jada


plans to become the Chief Financial Officer of a major corporation.
One of Jada’s favorite inspirational statements is

Story by Heroine Sonya Baker 

“Opportunities don’t happen, you create them.” -- Chris Grosser























The Annual Acres Home Community Back to School Resource Fair was
nothing short of a total success today. Many thanks to all sponsors as well

as the brothers of Highland Heights #200! Over 300 supply backpacks
were disseminated as well as free haircuts, flu vaccines, voter registration

and bike raffles. We showed up and showed out for our community!

#Uplifting The Community 

MWPHGLOTX-District 15A















Article by PM Julius E. Wright, II, 33°, KYCH
Worshipful Grand Orator

To “Bee” 

In today’s climate, we are every reminded of the coronavirus

(COVID-19) pandemic which, due to social distancing measures,


caused Masonic systems to modify its activities and methodology

by which it extends charity to mankind. As of 05 August 2022,


there have been over 91,805,380 cases of coronavirus (COVID-

19) resulting in 1,028,062 deaths within the United States.  



Globally, there have been over 579,092,623 confirmed cases of coronavirus resulting in
6,407,556 deaths. The coronavirus pandemic caused the closing of physical lodge
meetings due to federal, state, and local governmental social distancing mandates, illness
and deaths of Masonic members, lack of stakeholders to receive benefits from the
community services that Masonic Lodges provide, meeting building occupancy
restrictions, etc.

One of the most sacred emblems that one is presented as a Master Mason is the
Beehive. In being presented the Beehive, we are charged to be “industrious,” and it is
recommended to “practice of that virtue to all men. As we came into the world rational
and intelligent beings, so should we ever be industrious... never content to be idle, while
our fellow creatures are in want, if it is in our power to relieve them”. In this charge, we
should find intelligent, innovative methods of eliminating the barriers set by the
pandemic, never sitting down when the Masonic Order has the resources to relieve some
of the secondary and socioeconomic factors onset by the coronavirus pandemic.

It is vital to imagine driving in your vehicle and trying to view every bumble bee in your
community. Many times, we vicariously pass bees going about their daily industrious
work. Worldwide, there are over 260 bumble bee species. Throughout time, bees have
been considered sacred. Ancient Egyptians considered honeybees to be the Tears of the
Sun God, Ra, as well as a symbol of birth, life, death, and resurrection. Honey played an
essential role in taking one into the afterlife. Ancient Greeks and Romans considered
bees to be the Messengers of the Gods. In Ancient Mystery Systems, bees were
considered regenerated souls, and the beehive was considered a type of “Ark.” The Bee
and Hexagon symbolism has been traced back through time to sacred geometric
teachings in various esoteric systems.



 
Center for Disease Control and Prevention (2022). COVID Data Tracker: United States. 
Retrieved from: https://covid.cdc.gov/covid-data-tracker/#datatracker-home. 
Mackey, A.G. (1956). Encyclopedia of Freemasonry: Beehive. The Masonic History Company. 
Chicago, IL. 
Miller, H. (2021). The importance of bees top human, the planet, and food supplies. Retrieved 
from: https://www.medicalnewstoday.com/articles/why-are-bees-important-to-humans. 
Nizzardini, R. The Masonic Ritual. Robert Nizzardini Publishing. Seminole, FL. 
Patterson, M. (2016). Tears of Re: Beekeeping in Ancient Egypt. Retrieved from: 
https://www.apicultural.co.uk/tears-of-re-beekeeping-in-ancient-

egypt#:~:text=Honey%20bees%20were%20believed%20to,followers%20with%20liquid
%20gold%20%2D%20honey. 
World Health Organization (2022). WHO Coronavirus (COVID-19) Dashboard. Retrieved from: 
https://covid19.who.int/ 

industrious bee into our lives despite our “new normal” due to the onset of the coronavirus
(COVID-19) pandemic. From time immemorial, our ancient Brethren have seen many societal
and environmental toils and snares. As those who have gone this way before us, we revitalize
our Lodges as the sacred regeneration of the beehive and hexagon. 
WE are the INDUSTRIOUS INNOVATORS who continue to bring solutions and resources to the
socioeconomic needs of mankind and contribute to the relief of distressed Master Masons,
their widows, and orphans. I charge you to remain vigilant as well as to stand ready for when
the Craft is set to work and given proper instructions for your labor. 
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To conclude, both the bee and the beehive are not just symbols of Masonic lore or legend. It
is a living embodiment of an essential component to mankind’s survival. Even today,
honeybees are the primary pollinator of food crops. It is estimated that 90% of the globe’s
107 top food crops are pollinated by bees. An extinction of the species of bees would be
catastrophic to mankind due to global food shortages. Honey produced by bees are also
essential in health products such as anti-cancer agents, antioxidants, antimicrobial,
medications, etc. So therefore, as the charge is given, we should take on the charge of the



Called  to the Celestial Lodge
The Great Architect of the Universe has called the following Brethren Home.

Jimmy Ray Griffin.............................................................................................New Light, No.242 
Mason Yarbrough...........................................................................................New Hope, No.400 
Frederick Jones..................................................................................…………..Sons of Light, No.667 
Andrew L. Howard Jr......................................................................................Pride of the South, No.324 
James Featherston....................................................................................…. Thomas H. Keithley, No.45 
Jalvie Joseph Fontenot...................................................................................Highland Heights, No.200 
Linton Green ........................................................................................…….....Pride of the South, No.324 
Gene A. Domon Sr..................................................................……………….....True Friend, No.145 
James R. Holloway.....................................................................................……Bethsaida, No.168 
Peter J. Stith Jr.................................................................................……...........Noble Star, No.277 
Franklin A. Devore Sr.........................................................................………....Jackson, No.15 
Charles E. Lomax..................................................................……………........... John T. Maxey, No.74
Reginald W. Alexander..............................……...............................................Pride of Killeen, No.620. 
Travis Washington ............................................................……………...............Bee Hive, No.105 
Earl Freeman.......................................................................…………………….....Eureka, No.30 
Mack E. Davis........................................................................……………………....Paul Drayton, No.9 
Gene Wills.........................................................................…………………………..Noble Star, No.277 
Alfredo P. Ball......................................................................…………………….....True Level, No.226 
Alford L. Hamilton........................................................................……………... Key West, No.257 
Ferenzo T. Watson.......................................................................………….......Cherubim, No.237 
Horace O. Boston..................................................................……………..........Key West, No.257 
James E. Hamms...........................................................................………………Ever Ready, No.506 
Milton Wright.........................................................................……………………...St. Luke, No.173 
Lawrence A. Foster.......................................................................…………......Blue Bonnet, No.192 
Joe K. Nelson...........................................................................………………….…Polar Star, No.33 
Marshall O. Smith.......................................................................……………......Joppa, No.62 
Roscoe Harrison Jr.........................................................................…..…….…..Nolan Creek, No.227 
Willie B. Criss........................................................................…………………...... Rainbow, No.445 
Thomas C. Hendricks Jr.......................................................….......................Brazoria, No.104 
LeRoy Wyatt .........................................................................…………..………….Star Tom, No.100 



Val J. Jackson Jr.............................................................................…True Square, No.108 
Samuel Green Jr........................................................................…..Gulf Coast, No.272
Ronnie Horton.......................................................................……..Nacogdoches, No.369 
Fred Dial..........................................................................................Columbia, No.81 
Paul T. Organ..........................................................................……..Magnolia, No.3 
Robert L. Lynch.................................................................…..….....H.A. Coleman, No.189 
Eddie J. Hector..............................................................…...............Heights-Ionic-Pride, No.280 
King Moore Jr..................................................................…………….Hopeful, No.78
Michael Bell.....................................................................................True Level No.226 

Called  to the Celestial Lodge
The Great Architect of the Universe has called the following Brethren Home.



SAN ANTONIO, TEXAS – In 2019 the Texas KOP made a historical journey with buses from

three cities representing north, east, and central Texas. This trip allowed Texas Youth

Knights and Sir Knights to visit historically black colleges and universities in Fort Valley State

University (Fort Valley, GA) and Clark Atlanta University (Atlanta, GA). While in Georgia,

visitations to CNN Headquarters (Atlanta, GA), the Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. Non-Violent

Center (Atlanta, GA), and collaborating with four other KOP jurisdictions made this journey

a huge success. It was our first time traveling outside the state. This trip provides this Texas

Prince Hall Masonic Youth Mentoring Program with its visit to nine historically black colleges

and universities, seven in Texas and two in Georgia. A total of thirteen various colleges and

universities. 

The Most Venerable Thomas H. Routt Grand

Council, Order of the Knights of Pythagoras,


Resumes its Annual Youth Leadership Conference 



By Michael Simms, State Director

After this visit, the Texas KOP started planning its 2020 Youth Leadership Conference at

Lamar University (Beaumont, Tx) when the novel coronavirus pandemic (COVID-19)

interrupted this nation's way of life. In-person conferences were canceled for 2020 and

2021, and it wasn't looking suitable for 2022. We completed numerous virtual workshops,

training, meetings, and a Black History Program. However, after much research, planning,

and discussion, we had to do something for our youth. The third year of a virtual summer

conference wasn't looking favorable. Schools, sports programs/competitions, and college

students on campus were back operating. Vaccinations & boosters have also become

available.



A decision to move forward with a fun-filled conference for 2022. We shortened

the meeting length from 4-days to 2-days and included a day at Six Flags

Amusement park. The forum was named the 2022 Young Entrepreneurs and

LeadersSummit. This conference allowed us to converse with our young men

about entrepreneurship and what they can do today to own their businesses.

One of the guest facilitators was Ms. Yolanda Jones, CEO of YOLO Expressions.

After a PowerPoint Presentation by the State Director, the Youth Knights were

divided into teams. The goal was for each council to create their own company,

identify a CEO, design a logo, and determine whether their company sold a

product or provided a service. The panel then came before "Shark Tank"

Investors for them to invest 1 million dollars into their company. The actual

winners won a pizza party for their group.
 
The conference proved to be a successful event.
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